# CHRIST

## **CHRIST CHURCH (CHURCH OF ENGLAND) INFANT SCHOOL & NURSERY**

# Newsletter 21 – 18th July 2025

Honesty

Friendship

Kindness

1 01/0

Perseverance

Respect

'Gr ow and Learn to get her in the presence of God'

#### **End of Term Message from Mrs Lunn**

As the academic year comes to a close, I want to extend my heartfelt thanks to all the children and staff at Christ Church for their hard work, dedication, and enthusiasm throughout the year. Our pupils have achieved so much and consistently impressed us by displaying their talents, approaching challenges with determination, and taking genuine pride in their accomplishments.

From exciting school trips to heart-warming Nativity plays, meaningful church services, and fabulous finale days, our children have truly been superstars in every sense.

A sincere thank you also goes to our wonderful parents—your support and kindness have been invaluable, and many of our special events simply could not take place without you.

We wish you all a restful and joyful summer break, and we look forward to welcoming everyone back to school on Wednesday, 3rd September.

Warm regards,

Mrs Lunn

#### A Message to Year 2

Dear Year 2 Children,

As you prepare to take your next exciting step to junior school, I want to say how incredibly proud I am of each and every one of you. It has been an absolute pleasure to see you grow, learn, and shine over your time here. Watching you become more confident, curious, and kind has been one of the greatest joys of our school.

You've worked hard, made friends, learned so many new things, and brought smiles and laughter into our classrooms every day. You are all truly special, and your journey is only just beginning.

Keep reaching for the stars, believe in yourself, and never stop being the amazing person you are. Junior school

is lucky to have you – and we will miss you very much.

Well done, Year 2. You've made us all very proud.





## Well done, Year 2, on your amazing Art Exhibition!

Wow, Year 2 – what an incredible African Art Exhibition you put on this Tuesday! You excelled in creating African-inspired artwork and thoughtfully considered how best to display your pieces for your families to enjoy. The result was a wonderful exhibition, showcasing your creativity and flair.

A huge thank you to all the Year 2 families who visited the exhibition – your support made the event a huge success and a big thank you to the Year 2 children, staff, and especially Mrs Shelley, our art lead,

for creating and organising such a fantastic event.

Well done to everyone involved!



















#### PE Days - Autumn Term 2025/2026

Children should continue to come to school dressed in their school PE kit and wear trainers on their PE days (this does not need to be branded with the school logo but **must** be the same as the school colours – bottle green shorts, navy joggers, a white t-shirt and a navy-blue hoodie). No Football kits or own clothes.

The PE days for the autumn term are:

- Reception (RSM & RDS) Monday and Wednesday
- Year 1 (1AF & 1JP) Tuesday and Friday
- Year 2 (2SR & 2CM) Wednesday and Thursday









#### <u>Diary Dates – New dates are highlighted in green</u>

INSET Day 1 – SCHOOL & NURSERY CLOSED TO AL PUPILS
INSET Day 2 - SCHOOL & NURSERY CLOSED TO AL PUPILS
Children return to school for the new academic year
Y2 trip to The Children's Bookshow at The Grand Theatre – further information
to follow in September
Vaccination UK Flu Vaccinations – further information to follow in September
Infant School (Reception, Year 1 and Year 2) and Nursery PM Individual
<b>Photographs</b>
Nursery AM Individual Photographs
Diwali Day
Parent Consultation Evening - further information to follow
Parent Consultation Evening - further information to follow
Year 1 – Magical Toy Museum Workshop – further information to follow
Children break up for October Half Term @ 3:30pm